

South Harringay School
Pemberton Road
London
N4 1BA
T. 020 8340 2757
E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk

Wednesday 3 March 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

Nursery, Reception, Year 1 & Year 2

We hope you are ready and excited for your child to return to school on **Monday 8th March**.

Over the last two weeks, we have worked on our risk assessment to ensure we minimise risk to each year group 'bubble.' We will return to our timetables which we had in place just before the Christmas break and each year group will:

- Have a different daily start and finish time so that we avoid children, and collecting adults, coming into close contact.
- Eat and play with their own bubbles.
- Not be having any assemblies, unless they are year group only assemblies.

Please see below your child's start and finish times:

Year group	Start time	Finish time
Nursery FT	9:00	3:00
Reception	8:50	3:00
Year 1	8:55	3:05
Year 2	9:00	3:10

Due to the staggered started times, each year group bubble must be punctual in order to maintain social distancing. Please enter via the top gate on Pemberton road and follow the one-way system, using the bottom gate to exit the school. Where possible ensure only one parent drops off and collects, this will help reduce the numbers of parents/carers coming into contact with one another.

Breakfast club will start on Monday 8th March at 8am for children in **nursery – year 2** who are already registered. Pupils will sit in year group tables and will not be able to mix with other year groups in order to maintain the integrity of the bubbles.

All children are expected to return to school in full school uniform where possible. If you feel you would benefit from our donated school uniforms, please let our office know by emailing or phoning the school.

Yours sincerely,



Neil Reilly Deputy Head teacher